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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes – 21st November 2015
Attended by:  Alan Mordue, Jean Minshull, Pat O’Neill, Andrew Colleran, Sister Helen, Kathryn Wilkinson
Apologies from: Sylvia Martineau, Pam Drumm
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Matter Arising-
Alan reported that the partners were not convinced of the value to patients of installing weighting scales/BP machine in the waiting room. They feel that it may create delays and he had spoken to the PM at Jericho who did not make a convincing case for the value of it either. Jean said that she had read that there is a benefit and she will research again and bring some evidence for them to see. Andrew wondered if the pharmacy had room for the machine but it was felt that they didn’t.

The PPG leaflet had now been printed and put out for patients although we’d not yet seen much evidence of people taking it. Jean asked if it could be given to all new patients registering.
	

	2.
	Update of PPG/Practice Action Plan
Alan reported that we now finally had a new message on the screens which was much more informative and interesting. He is hoping that it will be updated more regularly. He is hoping that this will be the job of the med secs in future.
The telephone system has changed and there are more options but we still have a shortage of lines. He is hoping that the situation will improve at RMC in the next few weeks. Kathryn said she’s not found it a problem at RMC. Jean commented that the work on the screens has been super and they are much better now and she thanked Alan for his work on this.
	

	3.
	Friends and Family test-
Last time we’d had a poor result but since then we’ve had 94% and 98% so it’s much better now. Andrew asked Alan how many people make comments. Alan said there were 87 responses last month and 20 made comments. Jean said we need to celebrate success with this.
	

	4.
	Other Practice News-
Dr Johanna Mack will be going on maternity leave in December. Dr Howe will be returning from maternity leave in February. Dr Anscombe will be retiring at the end of February. We have a new practice nurse starting soon with a specialism in diabetes (Glen Raby). The practice nurses have been focusing on Flu. They have given 1800 jabs so far. Andrew asked what proportion that was of the target. Alan said last year we gave 2500 so its tracking as high as last year. Alan explained that 2% of the adult population have care plans. These are patients that have a higher need and the idea is to try and reduce hospital admissions. We are now pro -actively caring for the Isis Care Home and St Andrews Care Home, doing weekly ward rounds. Oxfordshire has a big problem with delayed transfer of care and in early December about 150 patients will be moved into homes round the county for 8 weeks prior to going home. Helen asked if some patients might be moved away from their practice area. Alan said possibly. Kathryn asked why Oxfordshire is so bad but Andrew said no one seems to know.Alan explained about OxFed, which is a federation of city practices to which we belong. At present they are looking for a care navigator to help with this problem. Andrew said that in the future there will be a sharing of resources, ie the need for a medical centre in Headington.
Alan explained that the practice has obtained some funding to partially pay for a redesign of the reception area at Donnington and this work will be beginning in December and finishing in mid February. The records will not be visible and the receptionists answering the phones will be a room behind reception so more private. Alan asked the PPG for feedback about where to site things, ie the suggestion box. Jean said she would email the group and ask. Jean asked Alan if there was any news on the Rose Hill project. Alan said that there will be a range of services offered but not a GP branch surgery. It may be that we might offer 1hr appointments for patients with complex needs. Jean reported that Micheal Leach has complained about the lack of patient involvement in the decision making. 
	

	5.
	PPG Chair News
Jean reported that the membership is now 23, which is 3 more since the last meeting. She has decided to ring everyone directly to canvas their thoughts on the best times for meetings. It is difficult to get younger members. Andrew said there is a role for IT to develop a virtual forum. Kathryn said it would be good to let people know that it is only an hour. Alan said we need to get more organised about the messages that we send out. It would be good to get a group of mothers. Jean said she would be happy to come to talk to mothers at a baby clinic.
Jean said that there is a city locality forum on 26/11 at 1.30pm in the Newman rooms, St Aldates Dr Dunlop will be speaking at it and the theme will be how the health service will be affected by cuts.
Jean told the group about a series of short films on the Health foundation Website which are very interesting
	

	6.
	PPG members input
Andrew said he will be attending the NHS citizens general assembly next week and will report back.
http://www.nhscitizen.org.uk/design/what-is-nhs-citizen/
Sylvia said that she had read a comment in the suggestion box that receptionist are chatting instead of answering the phones. Pat said they may well have been talking about work rather than chatting.
Kathryn explained that she’d had difficulty finding information on who to call in an emergency. Alan explained that you should always ring 111 or go to A&E and there should not be any need to go elsewhere. It is explained on the website.
Andrew asked if the ETP system could send single items. Alan said that it could.

Sister Helen fed back that the convent is very pleased with the service it gets from the practice.
	

	
	Next meeting is 20th January 2015 at 12.30
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